
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 11TH DECEMBER 2018 

AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.00 pm 

Present Mr. C. Fraser (chair). Mr. M. Ing, Mrs. L. Ing,   Mr. S. Pashley, Mr. S. 

Pashley, Mr. M. Quigley NCC Cllr & Mrs. T. Taylor BDC Cllr. 

91. Village Hall 

The  emergency door and rear outside light have been repaired. 

92. Co-option. 

Mr. Simon Pashley was co-opted onto the Parish Council. 

93. Apologies for absence. 

Mrs Child’s. 

94. Question time. 

There were 11 members of the public present 7 being electors from the parish. 

The following questions were asked by parish electors. 

Were the Parish Council against fracking. 

The chair replied that after undertaking a survey when the application was 

submitted the Parish Council objected to the application. 

Eviction of protestors.  

As this matter has been decided on to evict the protestors within the last 6 

months  it would not be discussed. 

Has the Parish Council done a pole regarding the protestors. 

The Chair replied that it had not been done and as a decision had been made 

to evict the protestors within the last six months there would be no further 

discussion on this issue. 



Do the Parish Council forward all correspondence it receives to the village. 

The Chair replied that this would not be practicable but did forward items 

which it thought would be of interest to villagers. 

Can a water tap be installed in the kitchen at a height suitable for filling the 

water urn. 

The Chair replied that this could be done but as it was planned to have the 

kitchen wall tiled it might be prudent to wait till this was done.  

95. Declarations of interest 

There were no declarations. 

96. Adoption of Minutes. 

There were no meetings in September & November. 

It was proposed by Mr. S. Pashley and seconded by Mr. Ing that the minutes of 

the meeting on Thursday 9th October 2018 be approved. All in agreement.  

97.Matters arising. 

Mr. Ing gave an update on new proposals for village signs and will circulate 

these to the council 

98. Tinkers Lane Copse. 

An e-mail had been received from I Gas regarding NCC inspection and 

complaints & concerns raised since the last inspection. 

This has been sent to all residents whose e-mail addresses the council have. 

The chairman explained that he was under the impression the minutes from 

the C. L. G. Were available on the web but this may not be the case. He will 

chase this up at the next meeting of this group.  

99. Planning. 

The planning application by Hanson’s for the quarry at College Farm was 

formally withdrawn on the 18th October 2018. 



But this has been replaced with a new plan which residents have until the 22nd 

of December 2018 to respond. Mr. Paulk has circulated a flyer to the village 

regarding other matters but this included the contact details for replying to the 

application. 

100. Highways. 

The matter of new village signs is still ongoing. We have received an e-mail 

from Bawtry Town Council Clerk regarding their new village signs which has 

advertising on them, this was forwarded to Mr. Ing for his information. 

After a request to Bassetlaw about the Community Infrastructure Levy we have 

received an e-mail confirming that they were holding £790.74 on behalf of the 

parish and that two developments were pending. 

101.Correspondence.  

We have received notification from Mrs. Sally Hill the vice chair that she 

reluctantly has to resign from the Parish Council due to ill health. 

The council are grateful to Mrs. Hill for the contribution she has given to the 

village and her Yorkshire humour will be sadly missed.   

A letter has been received from Bassetlaw regarding the County Council’s 

Unitary Proposals. 

The Chairman attended a meeting last week where Steve Brown from 

Bassetlaw gave a presentation on this subject. The general impression from 

other Parish Councillors present that they would like to retain Bassetlaw as our 

unitary authority. 

Barnby Moor Parish Council agree with this. 

102. financial statement for October 2018 

Current account at the end of November 2018  £10224.66 

Nottingham Building Society at 31st  March 2018   £10525.91 

ACCOUNTS TO PAY FOR October 2018  

Bassetlaw D. C. hall rates.     £13.00 



Village hall gas.       £12.11 

Village hall electric       £26.55 

Water Plus. ( Severn Trent )     £5.88 

The Poppy Appeal (village poppies)    £90.00 

Mr. Ing. Ear defenders for grass cutting.   £7.16 

Nicholas Smith Grass cutting 

July, August, September & October    £630.00 

Transfer to Nottingham Building Society.   £5000.00 

This will set aside £10.000.00 for hall improvements. 

TOTAL EXPENDITURE FOR October 2018    £5784.70 

RECEIPTS FOR October 2018  

LINE DANCING       £48.00 

FLY BALL        £84.00 

2 HALL HIRINGS       £54.00 

South Yorkshire Caravan Club     £162.00 

Craft evening       £15.00 

TOTAL RECEIPTS FOR October 2018     £339.00  

103. Financial Statement for November 2018. 

Current account at the end of November 2018  £9609.65 

Nottingham Building Society at 31st March 2018   £10525.91 

Accounts to pay for November 2018  

Bassetlaw D.C. Village hall rates.    £13.00 

Village hall gas       £48.97 



Village hall electric       £16.16 

Water Plus (severn trent)      £5.88 

Information Commissioner’s Office (annual)   £35.00 

C.P.R.E. (annual)       £36.00 

Joy Ford hall cleaning November & December  £40.00 

Nicholas Smith November grass cutting   £145.00 

Nicholas Smith village hall works.    £75.00 

TOTAL PAYMENTS FOR November 2018   £415.01 

RECEIPTS FOR November 2018 

LINE DANCING       £60.00 

FLYBALL        £102.00 

Craft evening       £30.00 

Hall hire         £40.00 

Sutton Gardening Club January to June.   £96.00 

Refund from the Land Registry.     £34.00 

TOTAL RECEIPTS FOR November 2018   £362.00 

104. Village matters 

Mr. Ing informed the meeting that he had received a price from Powertech for 

the service of the sit on mower £238.80. The council agreed for Powertech to 

carry out the service and payment was authorised.  

It was agreed we should pursue employing a village warden cum linesman. 

Torworth Parish Council to be contacted by the chairman. 

We are still trying to verify the date for the carol concert & mince pie 

competition. 



Regarding the issue of the grass verge at Milestone Court this is in hand with 

N.C.C.  

105. Date of next meeting. 

 2019. 

Chair C.L. Fraser..............................................date.................................. 

 


